
Who to speak to?  
 
If you have concerns about your 
child’s progress you should initially 
speak to your child’s class teacher. 
 
Eszter Solyom is the Special Educa-
tional Needs Coordinator, you can call 
the school office to make an appoint-
ment with her, or you can email her on 
esolyom@abacus-cfbt.org 
 

What can parents expect?  
 
Always come and make an appoint-
ment if you have any concerns about 
your child. If your child is on the 
SEN Register you will be invited to 3 
meetings a year to discuss your 
child’s progress.  In addition, you are 
also welcome to book a double slot 
during parents meeting and request 
to meet with the SENCo as well as 
the class teacher. 

The Team 
 
All class teachers and teaching assis-
tants support children in their class 
and across the school.  
 
In addition, we have two highly skilled 
Higher Level Teaching Assistants, 
Nazira Begum and Jackie Bright, who 
provide additional support to children. 
The support will be supervised by the 
teacher and the SENCo to ensure the 
best possible outcomes. 
 
Sometimes, children with additional 
needs can be referred to specialists 
we work with regularly, such as 
Speech and Language Therapists, Ed-
ucational Psychologist, Play/Art Ther-
apist, Occupational Therapist and a 
Dyslexia Specialist teacher. After 
parental consent has been gained, the 
specialists observe and/or assess 
children and provide the school with a 
specialist support programme. Occa-
sionally, they work directly with stu-
dents for a set period of time. 
Parents are involved in all decisions 
and communications with the special-
ists. 

Useful information 
 
More information about Camden’s 
services for children with additional 
needs can be found here: 
https://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/
content/education/schools/special-
educational-needs/send-reforms-and-
camdens-local-offer/ 
 
The following website has useful in-
formation and resources about sup-
porting communication skills: 
https://
www.thecommunicationtrust.org.uk/
projects/talking-point/ 
 
The British Dyslexia Association also 
contains useful information: 
https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/
parent 
 
It also contains useful legal infor-
mation, including a summary of the 
SEN Code of Practice, which outlines 
statutory information and rights 
about SEN provision. 
https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/
parent/code-of-practice 
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